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General Membership Board Meeting 
6:30 p.m. - Thursday, June 7, 2018
 Second Floor Conference Room 
233 Middle Street, New Bern, NC  
 
Minutes
General Board Members in Attendance:
John Nash
Clarkson Edwards
Johnnie Ray Kinsey
Elizabeth Parker
Randy Mitchell
Scott Showalter
Hutch Jones
Kristie Mitchell
Lisa Pate


Executive Committee in Attendance:

Jay Bender
Roland Best
Chris Roberson
Jesse Dowe
Frank Emory
Arthur Robinson
Bill Taylor
Shane Turney
Edward Riggs


ECC Staff in Attendance:

Mike Avery
Samantha Burdick
Chad Davis
Patrick Flanagan
Matthew Livingston
Jenny Miller
David Rosado
Chris York


Guests in Attendance:
Becky Veazy, MAPS Group
Charles Hooks, Mayor of Pikeville

1. Welcome, Invocation, and Call to Order – Shane Turney, President
Shane Turney called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the meeting. Arthur Robinson gave the invocation. Introductions around the table were made. Patrick Flanagan introduced Samantha Burdick as the new Community Planner.

2. Adopt Agenda -  Shane Turney, President 
Chris Roberson motioned to adopt the agenda, seconded by Frank Emory, unanimously approved.

3. Public Hearing – ECC FY 18/19 – Edward Riggs, Treasurer
Frank Emory motioned to open the public hearing, seconded by Johnnie Ray Kinsey, public hearing was open. 
No comments from the public.
Frank Emory motioned to closed the public hearing, seconded by Arthur Roberson, public hearing was closed.

4. Consent Agenda - Shane Turney, President
a. General Membership Board Minutes—January 11, 2018
b. Financial Statement (to be provided at the meeting) 
Roland Best motioned to approve the consent agenda, seconded by Johnnie Ray Kinsey, unanimously approved.

5.	Budget and Audit Committee Report - Edward Riggs, Treasurer
Shane Turney announced that Roland Best is now on the Budget & Audit Committee as the representative of Lenoir County. Edward Riggs stated the Budget & Audit Committee met on Thursday, June 7th at 5:00 p.m. The committee reviewed the check register, financial statements and the proposed budget that is presented for approval at tonight’s meeting and found them to be in order. 

6.	Finance—Budget Amendment -  Jenny Miller, Finance Director
No budget amendment to be presented

7.	Approval of ECC FY 18/19 Budget –Edward Riggs, Treasurer &  Jenny Miller, Finance Director
No further questions or comments about the budget.
Bill Taylor motioned to approve FY 18/19 Budget, seconded by Jesse Dowe, unanimously approved.

8. Pay Classification Study Presentation – Becky Veazy, MAPS Group
Becky Veazy presented the reasons for a pay classification and how the study is conducted.

9. Visioning Session – Patrick Flanagan, Planning Director
Patrick Flanagan and the planning department facilitated a visioning session with those present to gather information of what the needs of the region are.

10.	Other Executive Director Updates – Matthew Livingston, Executive Director
Matthew Livingston stated he is looking into direct services to veterans, could be a new services the COG can offer.

11. Member Comments 
Chris Roberson asked if the COG still does Board Retreats, Matthew Livingston replied that is a service the COG offers to members.

Jesse Dowe asked more details about the Re-Entry Council and that Duplin is looking to get more involved.

Shane Turney stated to contact a staff member in setting up an orientation for new members.

Edward Riggs stated the Pay Classifcation Study Results are being passed out and will be presented to the Executive Board in September.
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12.	Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m.






Respectfully Submitted,

_________________________________               ___________________________________
Shane Turney, President				Jay Bender, Interim Executive Director
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